BEFORE
THE PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION OF OHIO

In the Matter of the Application of }
Republic Steel for Approval of a Unique ) Case No. 13-1913-EL-AEC
Arrangement for Republic Steel’s Lorain )
Ohio Facility )

EXPEDITED MOTION FOR EXTENSION OF THE PROCEDURAL SCHEDULE

Pursuant to Ohio Administrative Code (“O.A.C.") 4901-1-12(A),(C) and 4901-1-
13(A), Repubiic Steel (“Republic”) respectfully requests an extension of the procedural
schedule in the above-captioned proceeding. Specifically, Republic requests that the
hearing currently scheduled for January 7, 2014 be continued until February 13, 2014.
Republic also requests an expedited ruling on this motion pursuant to Rule 4901-1-
12(C), O.A.C. Counsel for the Staff of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio (the
“Staff”), the United States Steel Corporation (‘U.S. Steel’), the Ohio Manufacturing
Association (*OMA”), Ohio Edison Company (‘OE”), and the Ohio Energy Group
("OEG”) (collectively, the “Parties”) have indicated their support to extend the procedural
schedule. The reasons in support of this motion are fully set forth in the accompanying
memorandum in support.
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MEMORANDUM IN SUPPORT

On September 9, 2013, Republic Steel filed an application for approval of unique
arrangement with the Chio Edison Company (“OE”) to support an expansion to Republic
Steel’s Lorain, Ohio facility. On November 26, 2014, Attorney Examiner Price issued an
oral ruling on Republic’'s expedited motion for extension of the procedural schedule.
Pursuant to the ruling, the hearing in this matter is scheduled for January 7, 2014. On
January 2, 2014, the Parties met at the Commission’'s offices to continue settlement
negotiations in this proceeding. All Parties agreed to seek an extension of the
procedural schedule to allow time for further settlement discussions. Accordingly,
Republic Steel respectfully requests that the Commission continue the hearing to
February 13, 2014. Pursuant to Rule 4901-1-12(C), Republic Steel requests that the

Commission issue an expedited ruling on this motion.
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE

| hereby ceriify that a copy of the Expedited Motion for Extension of the
Procedural Schedule was served this 3rd day of January, 2014 by electronic mail upon

the following:

Sam Randazzo

McNees Wallace & Nurick LLC
21 E. State Street, 17" Floor
Columbus, OH 43215
sam@mwncmh.com

Kimberly W. Bojko

Rebecca Hussey

Carpenter Lipps & Leland LLP
280 North High Street, Suite 1300
Columbus, OH 43215
bojko@carpenteriipps.com

Ohio Edison Company
Jim Burk

76 S. Main Street

Akron, OH 44308
burki@firstenergycorp.com

Ohio Edison Company

Eileen Mikkelsen

76 S. Main Street

Akron, OH 44308
mikkelsene@firstenergycorp.coem
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Thomas McNamee

Assistant Attorney General
Public Utilities Section

180 East Broad Street, 6" Floor
Columbus, OH 43215
Thomas.mcnamee@puc.state.oh.us
Michael L. Kurtz

Dave F. Boehm

Jody Kyler Cohn

Boehm, Kurtz & Lowry

36 E. Seventh Street, Suite 1510
Cincinnati, OH 45202
mkurtz@bkllawfirm.com

Robert M. Endris
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